

January 12, 2022

12893 Kaufman Ave. NW, Hartville, OH 44632-9460 p. (330) 877-2049 f. (330) 877-2040 • LCCS.com

## A NEW YEAR - TIME FOR A RESTART!

Dear LCCS Family:

We thank God for His gracious provision each day at our school. He has been faithful to provide the substitute personnel we need to continue to offer the quality education and nurturing environment that each of you has come to expect.

However, the challenge of dealing with large amounts of absences among our student body, while many of our teachers and staff are also dealing with personal or family illnesses, is beginning to take a toll.

Therefore, we are going to try another RESTART!

THERE WILL BE NO SCHOOL ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 14, 2022.
MONDAY, JANUARY 17, 2022 IS ALREADY A SCHOOL HOLIDAY.

Our prayer is that this extended time will give everyone a chance to rest and regroup. We are aware this extra day is an inconvenience to many of you, but we believe this day will help us get through this recent increase in absences.

We have a couple of requests:

- Stay home and do NOT travel outside your normal area during these days. We are attempting to limit exposure and traveling often allows more exposure.
- Continue to support us by keeping children home when they are sick even with minor illnesses since the new variant of COVID-19 seems to have symptoms that are difficult to clearly identify without testing.

Extra-curricular events will continue as scheduled, but we encourage all spectators involved to take whatever extra precautions you can, including masking and distancing, to inhibit the spread of this virus.

Thank you again for your understanding and support during this unprecedented time.

In His Service,

Ør. Joseph Beeson, Superintendent